
 

TO: Greg Schwarze, Chairman and Committee Members 
 Human Services Committee 
 
FROM: Mary A. Keating, Director,  

Department of Community Services 
 
DATE: February 6, 2025 
 
SUBJECT: Catholic Charities, Diocese of Joliet, CDBG Agreement #CD24-

06, Modification One 
 
 
On 02/04/2025, the Community Development Commission Executive 
Committee approved the following recommendation. 
 
Action Requested: The Community Development Commission Executive 
Committee recommend approval of modification one to a CDBG agreement 
between the County of DuPage and Catholic Charities, Diocese of Joliet to add 
one additional direct service staff as eligible for partial salary and benefit 
reimbursement under the agreement. 
 
Details: On 02/13/2024, under Resolution HS-R-005-24, the County approved 
CDBG agreement # CD24-09 with People’s Resource Center (PRC), in the 
amount of $65,000, to provide reimbursement of essential services costs of partial 
salary and benefits for one case manager and one emergency services supervisor 
as part of the HOME TBRA Rapid Re-Housing Case Management project. 

Catholic Charities, Diocese of Joliet has requested a modification to their 
agreement to add one housing navigator position, for a total of three direct service 
staff as eligible for reimbursement.  All three staff members support the HOME 
TBRA Rapid Re-Housing Case Management project. 

This modification does not require an increase in grant funding. 

 


